Ambassador Princess Reema Bandar Al-Saud
Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia
601 New Hampshire Ave., NW
Washington, DC 20037
Your Royal Highness,
I am alarmed to learn that Salma al-Shehab, an PhD student and activist, was sentenced to 34 years in prison followed by a 34-year travel ban, by the Specialized Criminal Court (SCC) in Riyadh, the Saudi capital, on August 9, 2022. After being arrested the previous year, she was held in solitary confinement without access to a lawyer for almost 10 months, in violation of Saudi Arabia’s Law on Criminal Procedures. She was initially sentenced to six years in prison, but the sentence was increased substantially at her appeal trial.
She was convicted for publishing tweets that “disturb public order, destabilize the security of society and the stability of the state”, in apparent reference to her support of women’s rights on Twitter, which was a peaceful exercise of her right to freedom of expression.
I call on the Saudi authorities to immediately and unconditionally release Salma al-Shehab and overturn her conviction. I also ask the Saudi government to repeal or substantially amend the counterterrorism laws that criminalize dissent and other forms of free speech.
Yours sincerely,
